

# DONDERO

## June 2022- PTA Meeting Minutes

**Date:** June 2, 2022

**Time:** 6:30pm

**Location:** Library

**Purpose:** This is the 9<sup>th</sup> general PTA meeting of the 2021/2022 school year

### Executive Board Attendees/ Invitees

Name	Present	Contact	Capacity
Alexis Lang	yes	alexis.lang@comcast.net	President
Jana Goldstein	yes	janakgoldstein@gmail.com	Vice President
Jannice Hodges	yes	jannicehodges@gmail.com	Treasurer
Sarah Lynch	no	sarahlibby@yahoo.com	Secretary
Kate Callahan	yes	kcallahan@sau52.org	Principal

- Minutes taken by Jess Harris

### Agenda

- Welcome
- Approval of May 12<sup>th</sup> minutes
- Principal's report
- Treasurer's report
- Proposed FY23 budget
- Teacher appreciation
- Spring celebration – June 15<sup>th</sup>
- Miscellaneous
- Questions/ comments

**Meeting called to order at 6:47pm**

**April minutes approved**

Principal's Report: Kate

- Final Push
- School Safety

Possible SRO officer split between the three elementary schools. Kate to ask George and Steve.

What safety policies need amending

Ongoing ALICE training

- E-School

Very successful!

Hope to attend with NF School again next year

Possible fundraising together

Would changing the date of E- School have any effect on ticks?

---

#### Treasurer's Report: Jannice

---

- \$12,600 raised at Evening For Ecology
- \$4,528 raised in the spellathon
- Approximately \$193 raised in Amazon Smile
- Approximately \$500 raised in plant sale
- \$409.50 spent on 5th grade yearbooks, can still order online

---

#### Proposed FY23 Budget: Jannice

---

- Additional \$4,800 to cover field trips and busses
- Proposed loss of \$18,000
- Amber and Alexis voted to approve

---

#### Teacher Appreciation: Sarah and Kristen

---

- Positive feedback re. the salad bar
- Alexis to add Teacher Fund back to the PTA newsletter
- Budget increased to \$1,500 for next year
- Breakfast cart/ Coffee cart on teacher's first day back, 8/24
- PTA to purchase Tupperware

---

#### Spring Celebration: Jess

---

- Rescheduled to June 15<sup>th</sup> due to rain
- All vendors were able to reschedule
- Jess to reach out to Block Collaborative re. flyers

---

#### Miscellaneous

---

- June 13<sup>th</sup> playground tunnels are being assessed for erosion
- Where to put the monkey bars
- Story walk- how to weatherproof
- The bees are doing great! We need a second hive
- Front sign and garden need sprucing
- Exploration- bubbles through the Adult Learning Center was a big hit
- June 16<sup>th</sup> is 5<sup>th</sup> grade graduation and clap out
- Dick's Sporting goods new GM is accepting requests for schools to donate money to. Alexis to contact

**Next Meeting: September, TBD**

**Submitted by: Jessica Harris**